HENRY GEORGE CENTENARY

August 30 to September 2, 1939

HOTEL COMMODORE, NEW YORK

EXECUTIVE OFFICE: 30 EAST 29TH STREET

MURRAY HILL 4-6271

August 2nd, 1939

AUSPICES:

HENRY GEORGE FOUNDATION OF AMERICA GEORGE E. EVANS

INTERNATIONAL UNION FOR LAND VALUE TAXATION AND FREE TRADE BUE BJORNER

HENRY GEORGE SCHOOL OF SOCIAL SCIENCE ANNA GEORGE DE MILLE

Hon. Franklin D. Roosevelt, The White House, Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. President:

HONORARY COMMITTEES

FREDERIC C. LEUBUSCHER, SECRETARY

LAWSON PURDY, CHAIRMAN

HARRY GUNNISON BROWN HAROLD S. BUTTENHEIM

HARRY EMERSON FOSDICK

WILLIAM LLOYD GARRISON

MICHAEL AARONSOHN

JOHN DEWEY

JOHN ERSKINE

ALBERT EINSTEIN

FREDERIC C. HOWE ARTHUR KROCK SUZANNE LAFOLLETTE WALTER LIPPMANN WALTER MENDELSON

BROADUS MITCHELL ALBERT JAY NOCK

CHARLES G. NORRIS

ALICE THACHER POST JOHN A. RYAN

SAMUEL SEABURY

S. SOLIS-COHEN FRANK H. SOMMER

IDA M. TARBELL

LILLIAN D. WALD

RALPH W. SOCKMAN

DOROTHY THOMPSON LAWRENCE TIBBETT

HARRY WEINBERGER FRANKLIN H. WENTWORTH

WILLIAM JAY SCHIEFFELIN

KATHLEEN NORRIS EUGENE O'NEILL AMOS PINCHOT D. DESOLA POOL

On August 30th, at the Commodore Hotel, New York City, an international conference will be held in celebration of the centenary of Henry George. There will be delegates from many European countries; also from Canada, Australia, New Zealand, South America and South Africa. September 2nd at 1 P. M. will be Henry George Day at the New York World's Fair. The speeches will be broadcast.

If possible, the Committee would like to have you make a speech. If that be not possible, will you kindly write us a letter?

I beg to remind you that, seven years ago, you wrote the following:

"I believe that Henry George was one of the really great thinkers produced by our country. I do not go all the way with him, but I wish that his writings were better known and more clearly understood, for certainly they contain much that would be helpful today."

Respectfully yours

F. C. LEUBUSCHER,

FCL: BM